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September 2019 Events 
September 1 

 Gold Coast Coin, Stamp & Collectible Show 

 Hollywood Rotary Club, 2349 Taylor St, Hollywood 

September 8 

 Coin, Stamp and Collectible Show 

 Azar Shrine Center, 1591 Eau Gallie Blvd, Melbourne 

September 11 

 PBCC Meeting: Doors open at 5:00PM 

 Meeting Begins at 7:00PM 

 Free Food Night & Slab Auction #7 

September 15 

 Coin and Stamp Show 

 Volunteer Park Community Center, Plantation 

September 22 

 PBCC Coin Show 

 American Polish Club,  

 4725 Lake Worth Rd., Greenacres 

September 25 

 PBCC Meeting: Doors open at 5:00PM 

 Meeting begins at 7:00PM 

 Estate Auction #39-6  
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Presidents Message 

Wednesday, August 14th was Estate Auction #40. It 

grossed $12,037. The club made $602. Robert Leneve gave 

a program on “Another Look at the 1921 Morgan Dollar”, he 

spoke about how rare prooflike 1921’s are and the possible 

2021 Morgan & Peace dollars being struck. The 1921-CC Mint 

State Morgan and the 1921 Proof Peace dollar.  

Wednesday, September 11th - Free Food Night. Pizza, 

calzone, Stromboli, and desserts from Columbino’s. Subs 

from Vince’s. We eat at 6 PM.  We will also have Slab 
Auction #7. Both the buyer and seller pay 5% commission. 

Wednesday, September 25th is Estate Auction #39-6, 

World coins A-M. 85 lots. The 2020 Club Calendars should 

be in with all the club meeting and show dates marked in the 

Calendar. Still only $1.00. 

Thursday, October 10th is Estate Auction #41, US singles 

and 37 sets of US, Canada, and Great Britain coins. 

The club voted to take the bus to the January FUN Show 

on Friday, January 10th. We will leave at 7 AM and return 

the same day about 8 PM from Iglesia Familiar Church, 855 

Jog Rd. Tony will be collecting the $10 per person until 

December 1st deadline. This is a 55-seat bus. Pay early to 

reserve your spot on the bus. 

Tony 
 

Royal Canadian Numismatic Association 

66th National Convention 
Calgary, Alberta, Canada 

July 16-20, 2019 

When I was asked to speak at Calgary, I checked 

with Delta Airlines and they wanted $1200 per 

person. I then checked WestJet. They wanted 

$750 per person and my wife and I flew Delta to 
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Atlanta and WestJet to Calgary and I still 

received my Delta frequent flyer miles. 

Calgary temperatures were a little cool at 45 to 

60 degrees. The Best Western Plaza & Convention 

Center was in the northeast suburbs about a $20 

cab ride to downtown. Opening ceremonies were 

Thursday at 10 AM mountain time. 65 people were 

at the opening. The president of the RCNA, RCM 

director, and Cliff Mishler representing the ANA, 

all spoke. The Calgary Coin Club gave each of them 

a white cowboy hat and they took an oath. 

Attendance was about 500. There was a $6 

admission fee. 18 and under were free. 

The show had 64 tables with mostly Canadian 

coins & currency. I was surprised that many of 

the coins were graded PCGS and the currency 

PMG and PCGS. It was pretty much half coins and 

half currency. The Royal Canadian Mint had two 

booths and was selling their products. One of the 

featured coins was the new $2 bimetal D-Day 

coins with & without color. There were eight 

educational talks, several specialty clubs met, and 

there were several tours to a museum, brewery, 

glass blowing factory, and the Calgary Zoo. There 

were also banquets and breakfast meetings.   

My wife and I went downtown to the Glenbow 

Museum where we saw a lot of Blackfoot 

memorabilia. We walked the eight city blocks of 

restaurants that were blocked off for foot traffic 

only. We then went to Ft. Calgary, built in 1874. 

Friday morning was the Club Delegates 

Breakfast where I spoke on “Running an Estate 
Auction at Your Local Coin Club”. 42 were in 

attendance. They said this was the best attended 

Club Breakfast in two decades. After my talk, we 

went downtown to the Calgary Tower, standing 56 

stories or 810 feet. The elevators were broken, so 

we could not go up. We went to a 4-story shopping 

mall in the center of downtown. It had a large 

food court and beautiful indoor Devonian Gardens 

with all the plants from Florida. 

Saturday, I attended the General meeting. 

There were 30 in attendance. Membership in the 

RCNA is about 1200. There are 60 coin clubs 

across Canada. Calgary has about 95 club members 

and Edmonton has about 120. All officers and 

directors ran unopposed in the national election, 

except for 2nd VP. The Convention Banquet was 

Saturday night. Membership in the RCNA is $45 a 

year Canadian ($34 US). 

I took $230 Canadian with me, all 2nd or 3rd 

generation currency. The current currency is $5 

thru $100 with holograms. There are no $1 or $2 

bills. They use $1 Loons and $2 Bimetal coins. 

There are no pennies. They round up or down. 

People questioned what I had but they took it. A 

collector wanted all my $1 & $2 bills. The soda 

Loose Change 
Carole Marshall 

Not much to report this month. I was happy to 

hear Jack Diaz is better after he took a nasty fall.  

Remember, if you have any club information to 

share, please e-mail me at Marshalldg@aol.com.  

Put “Coin news” in the subject line as it will 

probably go to my spam folder. I want to thank 

Bruce Ollis who sent me a link to a coin in the shape 

of a seashell. I have not received it yet, but it 

looks amazing. Thanks Bruce. 

At our last coin show, I met a young new member, 

Bill Parker who was looking through Paraguay notes. 

He mentioned he was looking for any bills signed by 

his great Uncle (I think, memory is fuzzy) who was 

Gerente of Paraguay, Oscar Stark Rivarola. I think 

that translates to Secretary of the Treasury. 

Searching through the internet, I found a photo of 

this note. If I am incorrect about the relationship, 

I will correct it next month. 

 



machine would not take the old bills. They had to 

be holograms or $1 & $2 coins. 

We left on Sunday morning. At the airport we 

had to be at the International terminal. They used 

passports for all I.D.’s. We went thru TSA, then 

you had to get a picture with your passport, then 

you were interviewed by Customs before you could 

go to your gate. We almost missed our flight. It 

was four hours to Atlanta and then 1:15 to WPB. 

Tony Swicer 

FUN - VP & Club Liaison 

 

ATTENTION ALL COIN COLLECTORS 

PLEASE SUPPORT U.S. CONGRESSIONAL BILL –  

H.R. 3757. CALL, EMAIL OR WRITE YOUR U.S. 

CONGRESSPERSON AND LET YOUR VOICE BE HEARD. 

The Facts 

What is it? 

It is an act to require the Secretary of the 

Treasury to mint Morgan and Peace Dollars in 2021. 

Why? 

These commemorative silver dollars will 

recognize a pivotal point in our history as the 

United States evolved from a developing industrial 

nation into a world power. Mirroring this change, 

the Peace Dollar replaced the Morgan Dollar in 

1921 — a changing of the guard.  

What will be the mintage? 

Up to a maximum of 500,000 silver dollars will 

be coined. 

What will be the design? 

The designs will be representative of either the 

Morgan dollar or the Peace Dollar both in their designs 

and inscriptions. It is the intent of the originators of 

this bill that struck coins be reflective of the first 

year of issue for each design, including high relief on 

the Peace Dollar. Each coin will bear the date 2021. 

What are the specifications? 

The coins will be identical to their forebears. 

They will weight 26.73 grams, have a diameter of 

1.5 inches and contain not less than 90% silver. 

What finish will these coins have? 

They will be issued in uncirculated and proof qualities. 

Where will they be minted? 

The Director of the Mint will determine which of 

the facilities will be utilized. In addition, if the 

Secretary of the Treasury finds it feasible and cost 

effective, a portion of the Morgan Dollars will be 

struck at Carson City, Nevada at the Nevada State 

Museum (formerly a United States Mint facility.) 

How much will the surcharge be? 

The surcharge is mandated by law to be ten 

dollars per coin. 

What organizations will receive this surcharge? 

20% will go to the Nevada State Museum at 

Carson City. 40% will go to the American 

Numismatic Association. 40% will go to the 

National World war I Museum and Memorial in 

Kansas City. 
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Meetings held at: 
American Polish Club 

4725 Lake Worth Road, Greenacres 
Telephone: 964-7236 

 

Website: pbcc.anaclubs.org 

 

“DISCLAIMER” 
The PBCC Newsletter is published for the purpose of disseminating 

numismatic news, club information, and educational material. 

Articles in the Newsletter are the opinions of the authors and are not 

necessarily those of the Editor, the Officers or the Board of 

Directors. All authors are fully responsible for the information in 

their articles and its accuracy. Articles submitted for publication that 

the Club Officers, the Board of Directors, or the Editor may deem 

inappropriate for the Newsletter, will be rejected. 
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PBCC Membership Application 

Dues are $15 for the year 

 

Name __________________________________ 

 

Address _______________________________ 

 

 _______________________________ 

 

 _______________________________ 

 

Phone __________________________ (optional) 

 

Date _______________ 

 

How did you hear about us? __________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

Join Today! 
Mail your completed application and check for $15 to: 

PBCC 

P.O. Box 5823 

Lake Worth, FL 33466 

332 Members and Growing! 
 

 

 

 

Visitors Are 
Always Welcome! 

 

American 

Polish Club 


